This is a decision paper
MEMO TO:

Members of the Board of Education
FROM:

Teresa Morgan, Superintendent
DATE:

April 16, 2020
RE:
Assistant Principal at the Early College and Career Center (EC3)
EC3 opened in August of 2014.  Since that time the number of students has increased significantly.  The addition and expansion of pathways at the Early College and Career Center (EC3) has created a need for increased administration to assist with teacher development, overseeing student transportation, scheduling, and student supervision.  
With the increased number of students, programs, and student drivers, there is a need for an additional administrator at EC3.  The number of students attending EC3 during the school day exceeds 600 students.  Many of these students drive their personal vehicles.  Due to safety and liability issues with students driving to and from their homeschools, supervision is required to ensure students are not driving or riding with students not approved by parents.  During this same transition time, there are also busloads of students exiting buses and entering the building from an upper level entrance that requires supervision.  Additionally, many pathways allow for internships.  Many students do not yet have a full driver’s license and require transportation to these experiences.  To save funds, the principal will use a van to transport small groups of students.  This leaves the building without an administrator.  An assistant principal will allow for increased supervision as well as additional follow up with students about their successful completion of their selected pathway.  
Recommendation 
I recommend the Board create a 196-day, 7-hour per-day Assistant Principal Position to be housed at the Early College and Career Center with a stipend of $4,270.00.   
Recommended motion
I move that the Board create a 196-day, 7-hour per-day Assistant Principal Position to be housed at the Early College and Career Center with a stipend of $4,270.00.  
